BOARD OF SELECTMEN REGULAR MEETING September 15, 2015

A regular meeting of the Board of Selectmen was held on Tuesday, September 15, 2015 in the Selectmen's Conference Room.

Members present: First Selectman Michael Criss and Selectman Jon Truskauskas. Selectman Schnyer absent.

Attendees: None

Call to Order

Mr. Criss called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.

Minutes of the Previous Meeting

Mr. Truskauskas moved to amend minutes from the September 1st meeting regarding the Library presentation on proposed library expansion. Mr. Criss seconded. The second sentence of paragraph two should read: Town population grew by 7.5% but library visits have increased by 84%. The fourth sentence in the second paragraph should read: Program attendance has increased by more than 250% and use of the community room has increased by more than 50%.

Public Participation

None

Appointments and Resignations

None

New Business

Request for Refund of Property Tax

Mr. Truskauskas moved to approve the following tax refunds. Mr. Criss seconded. Rachel A. Bingham, \$20.00. Joseph B. Brochu, \$256.97. John Fodor, \$8.50. Dan and Sandra Greenhalgh, \$23.75. Paul Renzullo, \$12.29. Kevin Ross, \$7,813.26. USB Leasing, \$86.10. Cheske Winfield, Jr., \$42.86. Teresa Zaleski, \$22.48.

Correspondence

none

Adjournment

Mr. Truskauskas moved to adjourn at 7:12 p.m. Mr. Criss seconded.

Minutes submitted by	
•	Michael Criss